

## Paul Miller, M.P.P.

Hamilton East - Stoney Creek

His Worship Fred Eisenberger Mayor City of Hamilton 71 Main Street West 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Hamilton ON, L8P 4Y5

Dear Mayor Fred Eisenberger and the Hamilton City Council,

Thank you for sending the message loud and clear to this Ontario provincial government that we need to get moving on Bill 6, the Ministry of Community and Social Services Amendment Act!

As you mentioned in your letter, Hamiltonians and Ontarians living on social assistance, do not have the means to attain even the most basic of living standards. From access to nutritious food, clothing to wear, and even a roof over their head, low social assistance rates severely limit those in poverty from living comfortably. Despite this brutal fact, Bill 6 has been stalled at the committee stage since September 29<sup>th</sup> of last year. It is essential that this bill be moved forward in the committee stage as soon as possible. Otherwise, more Hamiltonians and Ontarians will continue to suffer from this inaction.

Thanks again for including my office in this email. Please continue to reach out to me with any concerns that you or the Hamilton City Council have in the future.

Sincerely,

Poul Miller

Paul Miller

MPP Hamilton East-Stoney Creek

